
MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, October 01, 2007

MOTION NO. 1
MOTION: Councillor E. Maloney

“That this Committee asks that the Council management explore the possibility of exchanging a portion of the Council owned land on Belgard Square North (the former site of the St Maelruan’s Field halting site) with the lands in private ownership at the former Esso Garage in Tallaght Village. Should this proposal be rejected by the owners of the Esso site the Council owned lands at Maelruan’s Field should be retained in public ownership and used for the provision of community facilities including a public plaza and a public park. This Committee also asks that the Council executive investigate using these public lands in Tallaght Town Centre to facilitate any long standing existing community organisations from Tallaght Village that wish to relocate to larger more modern accommodation in the Town Centre.”

REPORT:

South Dublin County Council are currently preparing a site brief for the Council owned land on Belgard Square North (the former site of the St Maelruan’s Field halting site). The context for preparing the brief is the adopted Tallaght Town Centre Local Area Plan and the relationship between the St. Maelruan’s Field site and the adjoining Tallaght Hospital and Cuisine de France, Uniphar and United Drug sites.  
This area is critical in providing for the expansion of the Town Centre in accordance with the strategy as adopted in the Tallaght Town Centre Local Area Plan.  Representatives of Tallaght Hospital and the owners of the above three named sites are at present in joint discussion and have prepared a detailed Masterplan for the areas under their control.

Given that the adopted Tallaght Town Centre LAP is the common denominator in governing the future development of this area and the Town Centre LAP will require public plazas, parks and community facilities at this location, these requirements will be incorporated into the brief for the Council site to an appropriate extent and will also be planning requirements on the adjoining sites commensurate with the scale of development proposed, further to the LAP.
Both the St. Maelruans site and brief as well as the interface of the Council lands with the adjoining sites and indeed the Council’s ability to control and guide development on those adjoining sites, would be compromised by dividing off any part of St. Maelruan’s Field.  It is undesirable to confuse and constrain the future development of the St Maelruan’s site by linking it to proposals for the redevelopment of a private formerly commercial site in the Village centre (which is now subject to appeal to An Bord Pleanala). Fragmentation of ownerships always tend to compromise the achievement of good planning outcomes.
